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Measure Description: 
Eliminates requirement that person provide proof of legal presence before Department of Transportation issues 
noncommercial driver license, noncommercial driver permit or identification card.  
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) 
 
Analysis: 
This fiscal impact statement is for the purpose of transmitting the measure from Joint Committee on 
Transportation to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means.  
 
The measure authorizes the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) to issue, renew, or replace a 
noncommercial driver license, noncommercial driver permit, or identification card without proof of legal 
presence. 
 
ODOT estimates approximately $4.0 to $5.5 million in Other Funds and 55 - 60 positions (20.00-30.00 FTE) to 
meet the requirements of the bill.   
 
A more complete fiscal analysis on the measure will be prepared as the measure is considered in the Joint 
Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


